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Telenor Group, Communication on Progress 2009

Dear Sir / Madam,

Telenor Group has been a committed member of the UN Global Compact since 2001 and we
affirm our continued commitment to the ten principles of the Global Compact. Through the
effective combination of our corporate governance principles and policies, continuous monitoring
and follow-up, as well as a series of trainings and campaigns; we ensure that we maintain a high
level of focus on the ten principles covered by the Global Compact.

In addition, we strive to improve our sustainability performance, including the promotion of human
rights and diversity, adherence to standards of the International Labour Organisation conventions,
reduction of our environmental impact, promotion of sustainable services and prevention of
corruption in all forms.

Our sustainability reporting on Telenor Group's corporate website (www.telenor.com) serves as
our Communication on Progress to the UN Global Compact.

In 2009, we continued our efforts to extend the benefits of mobile communications to a wide
audience, and we maintained focus on reducing our environmental impact and delivering
solutions to customers that enable them to combat climate change. Furthermore, Telenor Group
has implemented high HSSE standards both internally and in our supply chain.

Telenor Group is listed as Member of the Dow Jones Sustainability Indexes in 2010, which shows
the company’s continuous efforts to improve corporate sustainability performance.
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